[image: image1.png]


BINGHAM COUNTY UTILITY COORDINATING COUNCIL

                      MEETING MINUTES

                        June 14, 2022
President:

Justin Whited
Vice President:
Dusty Whited
Sec/Treasurer:

Rebecca Fangsrud
ATTENDEES:

	Justin Whited
	Intermountain Gas
	(208) 705-6307
	justin.whited@intgas.com

	Dusty Whited
	Bingham County
	(208) 782-3864
	dwhited@co.bingham.id.us

	Rebecca Fangsrud
	Bingham County
	(208) 782-3173
	rfangsrud@co.bingham.id.us

	Melodie Halstead
	Idaho Transportation Dept.
	(208) 239-3370
	Melodie.Halstead@itd.idaho.gov

	Princton Lee
	City of Blackfoot Water
	(208) 785-8608
	plee@cityofblackfoot.org

	Zane Lund
	City of Blackfoot Water
	(208) 785-8608
	zlund@cityofblackfoot.org

	Spence Ward
	HLE, Inc.
	(208) 785-2977
	spencew@hleinc.com

	Matthew Pallante
	Idaho Power
	
	mpallante@idaho power.com

	Addie Jo Harris
	Bingham Co. Planning & Development
	(208) 782-3182
	ajackman@co.bingham.id.us

	Gwen Inskeep
	Bingham County GIS
	(208 782-3172
	ginskeep@co.bingham.id.us

	Mike Whitney
	Stake Center
	(801) 834-0370
	michael.whitney@stakecenter.com

	David Pacheco
	Stake Center
	
	

	Lyle Maughan
	Cable One/Sparklight
	
	lyle.maughan@sparklight.biz

	Heinz Schreier
	Cable One/Sparklight
	(208) 589-2401
	heinz.schreier@cableone.biz

	Ryan Singleton
	Connect Engineering
	
	rsingleton@connectengr.com


· Justin Whited, called the meeting to order.
· Justin Whited made the motion to approve the minutes and Melodie Halstead seconded it. The minutes from the May 10, 2022 meeting were approved as written.
Old Business:
· City of Blackfoot – Nothing.  
· Intermountain Gas – Justin had talked to Melodie about potentially getting some pipe in on Chubbuck Road because it was going to be an underpass, not an overpass.  Justin informed that Intermountain Gas decided against it and will not be doing it. 
· Idaho Power – Nothing.
· Sparklight formerly Cable One – Nothing. 
Financial Report:  Current Business Checking Balance as of 5/31/22 – $705.23 
Membership dues for 2022 are now being collected.  Please remit $25.00 payable to: Bingham County UCC %Rebecca Fangsrud.  Mail to: 245 North 690 West, Blackfoot, ID 83221.  If you prefer to pay by credit card, call either Julie Makie (208-287-0055) or Britney at Digline.  They provide this as a service.  An invoice for the 2022 Annual Membership Dues is attached to this email. 
Dues for 2022 have been collected from the following: Bingham County, Digline, City of Firth, City of Blackfoot, and Idaho Transportation Department. 
Subdivision Review:  Gwen Inskeep handed out printouts of two new subdivisions in Bingham County.  An electronic copy is attached to these minutes.
Mountain Edge Commercial Park – It is a re-plat, 2 lot commercial subdivision off of Highway 26.
Basalt Bar Estates – It is a re-plat, 4 lot subdivision northwest of Shelley in the Woodville area.
There are no public roads in either of these subdivisions.
New Business:
· County Road & Bridge – The County began micro sealing roads yesterday starting in the Shelley area.  
Gwen said Dusty had called her about the mile long road extension Road and Bridge applied for last year with BLM on 3200 West.  Gwen talked to BLM this morning, and hopefully in a couple of months an easement will be approved. 
· ITD – Melodie Halstead didn’t have an updated ITD project report.  Melodie stated that a lot of projects slated for 2025 or later will be moved forward to 2024 due to the influx of money.  There will be some new projects added too.
· Intermountain Gas – The regulator station at the old county shop will be abandoned.

New projects include: The Field of Dreams in Aberdeen, waiting on the developer to stake it; main extension at the end of 28 S 615 W; Thomas Acres off of 100 S; and two main extensions on north 700 West, one will be south of west 100 North and the other one will be north of west 100 North.
Other Business:   
Connect Engineering – Ryan Singleton reported the water line extension project on Hepworth and Seefried Lane is 100% complete.  The sewer line extension is scheduled for 6 to 8 weeks from now.  The sewer line extension is still in DEQ review stage.  Patch back over the water line will begin this Wednesday continuing along Lawrence Lane and down Seefried Lane to the first canal crossing.  The sewer line extension will start at that point.  Patch back from there on will be done after the sewer line extension is completed.
Proposed projects are Honeybrook II and Honeybrook III.  Both of these subdivisions are power only.
There are two other projects, one in Moreland and one in Groveland on 300 North.  They are both in the preliminary stages.

The next Bingham County UCC meeting will be held at 10:00 a.m. on July 12, 2022, at the Bingham County Public Works Offices.
Meeting adjourned
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